
August 16, 2018 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

ACTUARIAL VALUATION AND REPORTING FOR POSTEMPLOYMENT 
BENEFIT PLANS OTHER THAN PENSION PLANS 

RFP #2018-001-FIS 

Questions and Answers – Group 3 

Prospective Proposers: You are hereby notified of the following information in 
regard to the referenced RFP: 

Following are the answers to questions submitted in response to the above referenced 
RFP from August 13th through August 15th.  All of the questions have been listed verbatim, 
as received by the Orange County Comptroller. 

1. Please provide your responses to any questions posed by other potential bidders.

Answer: Responses to previous questions are attached as Addendums 1 and 2 to 
this RFP on the County’s Procurement website: 
http://apps.ocfl.net/orangebids/bidopen.asp 

2. Why are these services going out to bid at this time?

Answer: The current five-year contract, which was obtained through an RFP 
process similar to the current RFP, is set to expire on August 31, 2018. 

3. Please provide a copy of AON’s most recent engagement letter or contract with the
County.

Answer: The initial contract and Amendment #4 are attached to this response. 

4. Please provide the amount of the total fees paid to AON in 2016 and 2017. Was the
scope of that work the same as required in this RFP?

Answer: The all-inclusive fixed fee paid in Fiscal Year 2016 for the 2017 valuation 
was $34,064; the all-inclusive fixed fee paid in Fiscal Year 2017 for the 2018 
valuation was $34,619. With the exception of updated references to Governmental 
Accounting Standards in this RFP, the scope of that work was the same. 
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5. Does the plan have any service concerns with AON?

Answer: No. The work product of the contractor was acceptable to the County 
and the Comptroller.   

6. Are they any current service or cost concerns that Orange County wants to avoid
with the new actuarial firm?

Answer: There are no current service concerns. With regard to cost, the 
Comptroller and the County are always looking for opportunities to save taxpayer 
dollars. 










































